
FEBRUARY NEWSLETTER 2025 

 

PLEASE NOTE FOR ANY QUERIES - PRINCIPAL ON DUTY  - 

Mrs Cunningham (Co-Principal) - MONDAYS / TUESDAYS 

Mrs Grugan (Principal) - WEDNESDAYS, THURSDAYS & FRIDAYS 

CATHOLIC EDUCATION WEEK 

Catholic Education Week began on Sunday 19th January. The theme this year was "Alive in 

Christ." The week began with a virtual Mass from Derry Cathedral. All pupils took part in a 

variety of activities during this week which hopefully pupils shared with you. As part of Catholic 

Education Week, pupils celebrated Grandparent's Day with a special homework which will be on 

display in the porch and shared with grandparents during our St. Patrick's Grandparent Coffee 

Morning. 

 

P6/7 CATHOLIC EDUCATION WEEK 

 

We had a lovely week looking at how important our Catholic faith is. The theme this year was 

‘Alive in Christ’ and so we did activities each day:  

Monday was all about friendship so we learned about the importance of feeling connected to 

others and having friends who are there to help and listen. We sang the ‘Circle of Friends’ song 

which has a lovely meaning to it. 

On the Tuesday, we were looking at the importance of faith in our lives. We talked about how 

we trust God. It is important to know that sometimes things we pray don’t always happen and 

so we must have faith that God has another path for us. We read the Parable of the Mustard 

Seed. If we have faith, we will grow strong and well.  



On Wednesday we wrote and drew about our Grandparents and looked at how important our 

families are. On Thursday we looked at how we are part of God’s community and how we take 

part in so many activities and clubs, including our school, to feel connected and a part of 

something which is great for mental health.  

On Friday we looked at living life to the full for the common good of all and realised the 

importance of working together to keep our world a healthy, safe and well kept place for the 

good of everyone. 

The overall message we got throughout the week’s lessons was the importance of the 

3 Fs: live life to the full with friends, family and faith! 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 



 

GRANDPARENTS ARE SPECIAL 

 



 

 



 

CHILDRENS MENTAL HEALTH WEEK - BEGINNING MONDAY 3RD 

FEBRUARY 

During Mental Health Week, each class will be continuing with our Building Resilience Program 

& PATHS Program. We are freeing up this week's homework for chat and exercise to give parents 

and pupils free time to chat together and discuss any worries the pupils might have. (Hopefully 

none!) We also plan to incorporate daily PE sessions into the school timetable during Mental 

Health Week so pupils can wear PE uniform each day this week! 

We also have several Mental Health Programs running during this term and in term 3 led by HIP 

Psychology, including an "Emotional Detectives" workshop for P4/5 & P6/7. On Friday 7th 

February, P7 will also take part in an activity day in Loughmacrory as part of the Extended 

Schools Cluster. 

FOOTBALL KIT SPONSORS 

A massive thanks to parents Justine McCrory (An Doris Bui) & Cathal McCrory (Sperrin Paws) for 

their very kind and generous offer to sponsor a new football kit for the school! We are 

delighted! Design plans have kicked in and we will keep you all updated! 



MICHELLE FUREY 10 WEEK IRISH PROGRAMME 

"We started a 10 week Irish Language Programme with Michelle Furey. I love it every week 

because she is so lively and great fun. We have already learned a song - Simon Says, as well as 

loads of conversation phrases. She plays games with us and we did a Kahoot quiz about all the 

things we have done so far and I came 3rd in the whole class. Michelle is great at teaching us 

using hand movements to remember the words. I love a Wednesday because I know we have 

Irish with Michelle." 

By Amy McCullagh P6 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 



 

 



 

 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 



OWENKILLEW PARENT & TODDLER 25 YEAR ANNIVERSARY 

Laura McCullagh is organising a fun-filled community fun day on Saturday 8th February to 

celebrate the 25 year anniversary of the Owenkillew Parent & Toddler group. This is sure to be a 

wonderful family day. Everyone is welcome! 

 

P6/7 ECO FAST FASHION WORKSHOP 

"We had a great workshop with Bronagh Kearney who told us all about how clothes are made 

and where they come from. We had a fun time learning about clothing. There are 700,000 

microfibres that comes out of clothes after they are washed. We learned that we can help the 

environment by giving our old clothes to charity or cash 4 clobber or sell online. This way we are 

saving chemicals. 18000 people were asked whether or not they wear their clothes instead of 

wasting them and only 20% said yes. That means people are buying and buying and not even 

using them. If we don’t waste materials, the environment will be better off." 

By Ryan Donnelly P6 



 

 

 

 

SCHOOL DEVELOPMENT PLAN 2025 - 2028 

Thank you to all those who took the time to complete our recent parent questionnaire. Your 

opinions are very important to us and will consequently feed into the next 3 year plan. 



MENTAL HEALTH FOR CHILDREN 

 

 



 



 

 



 

 



E-SAFETY & SAFER INTERNET DAY - 11th FEBRUARY 2025 

Our pupils will be taking part in a number of Internet Safety Awareness activities and workshops 

during this week. Please refer to the information below regarding e-safety in the home and the 

top tips for parents regarding various social media sites. Please also refer to the social media 

letter sent out at the start of the school year to KS1 & KS2 pupils. Please also monitor the apps 

your child is accessing at home and talk to your child about the importance of telling them if 

someone's online behaviour makes them scared or uncomfortable. When your child is using the 

internet to search for images for topic work, please encourage them to use "Kiddie" instead of 

"Google." This is a child friendly research engine. 

 



 

On Tuesday 11th February, P4-P7 pupils will take part in the REIM e-safety workshops during the 

school day & parents are invited to a Zoom REIM e-safety workshop at 8pm that same evening, 

entitled "Fundamentals of Internet Safety." 



SAFER SCHOOLS NI APP 

 

The school is now registered for the SAFER SCHOOLS NI App. Please see details below regarding 

uploading the App and accessing information regarding internet safety. When you have 

downloaded the app and are setting up the account, you will be asked to search for the name of 

our school. At this stage, please type in the word "Gortin" first, and you should then see the 

option for "St. Patrick's P.S. Gortin appearing as an option. 

The ACCESS CODE FOR PARENTS IS - 9728  

Another useful source of e-safety information including a helpline for parents is the SBNI Hub… 

Dear Parents and Carers, 

We are delighted to invite you to download our new Safer Schools NI App, provided to your 

school by the Department of Education and INEQE Safeguarding Group. (Downloaded Safer 

Schools last year? This new and updated App replaces it!) 



Did you know? 

92% of children in Northern Ireland use video sharing platforms, with 53% using social media 

and 65% accessing messaging apps (Ofcom, 2020). If your child hasn’t already been using these 

platforms, they soon will be! Therefore, it's more important than ever to be aware of how to 

keep your child safe. 

 

How will the Safer Schools NI App help you? 

It provides you with easy-to-follow steps on how to make your home and devices safer in the 

‘Need -to-Know' section. It’s a great place to start! 

 

It keeps you up to date with the current online trends, threats, and risks to your child. This 

information is sent directly to your device! 

It delivers the information you need to know on social media and gaming platforms, helping you 

understand the latest buzzwords and how to set privacy and parental settings on platforms - like 

Among Us, Minecraft and TikTok. 

It offers expert guidance to help you navigate important issues such as bullying, mental health 

and healthy relationships. Giving you practical tips on how to approach these conversations 

with your children. 

It gives you access to your school’s latest news, updated policies, and calendar all within your 

App. 



The Online Safety section will signpost you to help and support where you need it when you 

need it – it's in your pocket! 

To download and login to your Safer Schools NI App, follow the steps below! Make sure to 

enable your push notifications when prompted to keep up to date with the latest safeguarding 

alerts and your school news. 

Downloading your App; 

 STEP 1 - If you are using an iOS device, go to the Apple App Store and search ‘Safer Schools NI’. 

If you are using an Android device, go to the Google Play Store and search ‘Safer Schools NI’. 

STEP 2 - Select ‘Download’. 

Logging In 

Please follow the below instructions. 

Creating An Account: 

Step 1  

If you haven't already, please create an account by clicking 'Parent/Carer' on the login screen of 

your App. 

Step 2  

To create an account, click 'Register here' and input your full name, email and password you 

wish to use. You'll also be asked to confirm your password. Once you're ready, click 'Register' 

and this will create your account. 

Step 3 

After you register, you will be asked to read and agree to the Terms and Conditions. After 

reading and scrolling to the bottom, the ‘I agree’ button will be available to select. 

Step 4 Time to pick your school! To add your school, simply type "Gortin" within the search bar 

and click 'Continue'. You will then be asked to input the Entry Code that you have received from 

your school - 9728. Type in your code and click 'Submit'. You'll be asked to confirm this by 

clicking 'Continue'. To scan a QR Code instead of your Entry Code, click 'Scan QR Code'. 

Top Tip: Did you know that your App features Multi-School Login? This means that you are a 

Staff member in one school with a child in another, or if you are a Parent/Carer of children in 

different schools, you have access to multiple schools without having to log in and out of the 

App. 



Step 5  

To add another School, simply repeat Step 3! You can also view all of your added schools under 

your name. 

 

 

 

LOGGING INTO YOUR APP 

Step 1 

When you have opened the App, you should input your email address and password that you 

used to create your account. Once you're ready, click 'Log In'. 

 

Step 2 

When you log in, you will see your chosen school(s) that you have added to your account. 

Simply click the school that you would like to view! 



SCIENTIFIC INVESTIGATIONS 

P1/2 

P1 and P2 have been very busy in January learning all about winter.  We have been investigating 

how long it takes ice to melt.  While playing outdoors we found ice, we brought it into our 

classroom to see how long it would take to melt.  We discovered that the ice melted quicker 

when it came into the classroom because of the heat of the classroom.  We felt the cold ice with 

our hands and when we kept the ice in our hands it melted quicker.  One of the P2's suggested 

that we should put the ice into the oven so it would melt super quick in the heat.  We are not 

finished with our ice investigations, but we are really enjoying exploring with the ice in winter!! 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 

P2/3 

Primary 2 and 3 Science Investigation: The Effects of Salt and Sugar on Ice Melting. 

In our recent science investigation, the children engaged in an experiment to explore how salt 

and sugar affect the melting rate of ice. We placed ice cubes on two plates and sprinkled salt on 

top of one and sugar on top of the other. We observed the melting process over time, noting 

how quickly the ice melted with each substance. Through this hands-on experience, we learned 

about the scientific method, made predictions, and recorded our observations. We discovered 

that salt caused the ice to melt faster than sugar, prompting discussions about why we use salt 

to make our roads safer during frosty and snowy weather. 



 

 



 

 

P4/5 

Exploring Gravity Experiment 

As part of our Space and the Solar System topic we performed a fun and interesting experiment 

on Gravity and how it works. Our aim was to determine if a heavier object would fall quicker 

than a lighter object. Firstly, we had to make a prediction on what we thought would happen 

and why we thought this. Next we had to think of how we could ensure that our test was fair 

and we decided both objects would have to fall from the same height and that they must be 

dropped at the exact same down so we counted down from 3 before we let go of our objects. 

We then had to stand on chairs and measure the distance to the floor making sure it was the 

same for each person and then we dropped our object after the count of three. Mostly, we 

predicted that the heavier object would fall quicker and our experiment proved our prediction 

was correct. It was fun learning about gravity and how to carry out a fair experiment correctly. 



 

 

 



 

 

 

 

P6 & P7 Scientific Investigations 

Primary 6 and 7 are doing the topic of ‘Unsinkable’ and learning about the Titanic. As well as 

looking at the History and Geography, we are looking at the water cycle, states of matter as well 

as materials and their properties. 

The children are enjoying the topic co far but it is always fun when we do an experiment. We 

did an experiment called ‘The raincloud in a jar!’ It was very interesting how it worked out. 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 

STUDENT COUNCIL UPDATE - TERM 2 

Student Council Meeting Tuesday 14th January 2025 

In attendance: Mrs Cunningham, Aoife Ward, Ceállach Gormley, Cassie O’Neill, Orlaith Finlay, 

Enda Ward, Katie Pearson and Dáire Ward. 

Overall the children are loving the new seating in the dinner hall. They said the noise levels are 

getting higher. Orlaith said her table were very noisy and that Mr O’Hara had spoken to one of 

the boys about banging his fork and knife on the table. Some shouting across table at others. 

 

P2/3 STARS: Everyone working well in class. Love our dinner seats. Love the porch displays. 



WISH: Break the Rules day again and put money towards our new board. Heat in the canteen. 

 

P4/5 STARS: Happy about AR, the quiet reading time and the rewards. Love outside times with 

the rotating basketball and football and playing with friends. 

WISH: Break the rules day again! Sponsored run to raise money. 

 

P6/7 STARS: The new ipads are great. New dinner seating is great. 

WISH: Wear own jersey and shorts for PE. 

 

Overall, the children are happy with things. A good discussion was had by all. 

ECO COUNCIL UPDATE - TERM 2 

Eco Council up-date -  January 2025. 

  

The Eco Council had their first meeting of term two on Tuesday the 14th January at 2.30pm.  We 

had a recap and review of all the Eco targets we set ourselves for term 1.   

We will be submitting our green flag application again this year. We will be very busy over the 

next few months with our application.   Our Major topic is healthy living, while our minor topics 

are waste and global perspective.   

Waste - The Eco Council have carried out spot checks of the bins in all classrooms and whilst we 

found it is mostly good in all classes, there is room for improvement.   

Key stage 2 completed the Big Wheely Challenge which was very interesting.  We carried out 

an audit of the bins and learnt a lot about how important it is to put the rubbish in the correct 

bin.  P6 and 7 repeated the audit with Miss Coyle on Tuesday the 21st of January.  Unfortunately 

we found there was a reduction in the amount of waste in the bins and that key stage two are 

using their bins correctly.   

As a result of the Big Wheely Challenge we are asking all classes to have a paper chain in their 

room.  A paper chain is a box which will be placed beside the bin for everyone to place paper or 

card in that can be reused again.  Instead of just binning the paper you have to stop and 

think!  Could I use this paper for anything else? 



Energy conservation - all eco council are continuing to be responsible for energy conservation in 

the classrooms. It will be Conall and Emma’s responsibility to ensure the main door is closed at 

playtime to keep heat in the school building.  “Keep the doors closed and Keep the heat in.” 

Battery challenge  Well done to everyone who brought in batteries to our recycle bank before 

Christmas.  We collected more than 25kg of used batteries.    The battery bank is always open in 

the porch for anyone wishing to dispose of their batteries safely.   

Christmas Jumper swap We would like to thank all the children who took part in the Christmas 

jumper swap, especially Clíodhna and Clodagh.  About 10 children took part.  It was very 

worthwhile and hopefully next year more children will become involved. 

Eco-code competition – In the month of February we will be running our Eco Code competition 

again.  All classes will be asked to submit a recording of their class saying our school Eco 

code. Recordings should be forwarded to the Eco-council by Wednesday the 26th of 

February.  Teachers will judge the best entry and the winners will get 20 minutes free play 

outside on Wednesday the 5th of March.   

Fast fashion workshop:  We would like to thank Bronagh Kearney, our Eco Field Officer for 

coming into our school on Wednesday the 29th of January and delivering a fast fashion 

workshop to our P6 and P7 class.  The P6 & P7’s found the workshop extremely interesting and 

learnt a lot about how we can help to stop this fast fashion industry. 

 



 

 



 

AFTERSCHOOLS TERM 2 

New After schools with Ryan 

"We started this term with Ryan for Afterschools on a Thursday. During this hour we play 

basketball for 2 weeks then we do boxercise for 2 weeks. Both are great fun but I prefer the 

basketball. I like getting to wear my jersey and he picks a player of the week – I am bound to be 

due one soon!!!" 

By Daithí O’Neill 



 

PRINCIPAL AWARDS FEBRUARY - "Resilience"  

P1/2 - Nevaeh-Rose McCullagh, Logan Smith, Fódhla McNamee & Thomas Kelly. 

P2/3 - Emma Hamilton, Thomás McCullagh, Cillian Conway & Pearse McBride. 

P4/5 - Mea Corrigan, Elsie Morris, Isla McGovern & Niamh Ward. 

P6/7 - Cliodhna Daly, Cara Pearson, Ellie O'Kane & Saoirse Morris. 

Reading Awards 

Congratulations also to; 

Evie O'Neill, Conall McCullagh, Katie Pearson & Junior McGuigan who also got certificates for 

"Reading with expression!" 

Well done all! 



DATES FOR THE DIARY 

CONFIRMATION - Saturday 29th March at 3pm in St. Mary's Church Rouskey. 

FIRST COMMUNION - Saturday 31st May at 11am in St. Patrick's Church Gortin. 

MID-TERM BREAK - Wednesday 12th, Thursday 13th & Friday 14th February. 

THOUGHT FOR TODAY 
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